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Equal Opportunity for Voters
To the editor:

“Shall we adopt the provisions of RSA 40:13 (known as SB 2) to allow of-
ficial ballot voting on all issues before the Mont Vernon School District on 
the second Tuesday of March?”

This petition warrant article will be on the MVSD ballot, March 9, 2010.  
Senate Bill 2 (RSA 40:13) is a 1995 NH statute that will allow all registered 
Mont Vernon voters to have equal opportunity to vote on Village School 
matters by either
•	 an absentee ballot or 
•	 a ballot during day time voting hours.

This means that a voter is no longer required to attend a school district 
meeting to vote.

It will allow all Mont Vernon registered voters, who are not able to par-
ticipate in the School District meeting, to vote on Village School matters, 
including the budget.  It provides fairness for voters who are:
•	 on military deployment
•	 will be out of town on business
•	 on vacation
•	 at their employment during that time  
•	 elderly and cannot attend lengthy meetings
•	 concerned about their personal safety attending a night meeting
•	 deterred by pending weather conditions
•	 not able to participate due to health reasons

	 	 	 	 	 Tom McKinney
	 	 	 	 	 Mont Vernon

Mont Vernon

Vote Yes on SB 2 for Mont Vernon 
To the editor:

Have your say now, Mont Vernon voters, in the ballot box; at your polling 
place on Tuesday, March 9 Th with regard to the MV School District bud-
gets for coming years.  

 The hearings are done; the budget is known and the budget for next year 
for Mont Vernon Village School district is $91,000 more than last year.    We 
are talking about 4 ½ million dollars in expenditures which supports the 
Village School and 74 students who attend the Amherst Middle School.    
Translated into your tax dollar the MV School Board made a reference ex-
ample of it being a raise of, based on a $400,000 house, $224 more dollars to 
your property taxes next year.   That does not include the Mont Vernon por-
tion of the Souhegan High School budget, if passed, for an additional $ 219, 
on the same property, for a total of $471.   Nor does it include any increases 
in the Town Budget.    

And this is only for next year.  What will come in the future if we al-
low our voices not to be heard loudly and clearly and fairly?   How many of 
you will have your salaries raised or funds for your household discretionary 
budgets increased this next year?    I doubt many, in this economy.     Vot-
ers are entitled to have equal opportunity available to them for a say in their 
property taxes through balloting at a polling place or absentee ballot, as it 
relates to the school budget.  Passing SB 2 will be the way.   

The naysayers say you won’t have your voice heard.  That is simply not 
true.  Hearings will still be held and Voters Guides for Deliberative Sessions 
will still be available, in writing, with SB2 in place.    

Please go to the polls on March 9 or submit your absentee ballot to the 
Town Clerk and take control of your property tax future when you can.     
Your vote this year will change what happens in the coming years but it 
must absolutely be put in place this year.    Vote yes on the Article 7, SB2 Pe-
tition Warrant Article on the ballot.  Your vote does indeed count!

	 	 	 	 	 Jan  Miller
	 	 	 	 	 Mont Vernon

Office Now Open
www.thenorwoodgroup.com

46 Route 101A  Amherst, NH
603-673-1775

REDUCED
MONT VERNON, NH

Open concept Contemporary 
Cape 6 rms, 3 bdrms, 2 baths. 
Cathedral ceilings, fireplace, 

new maple kitchen.
$299,900  MLS# 2697158

HANCOCK, NH
Oversized 7 rm, 4 bdrms,

2 bath oversized Cape 
located on 2.90 acres.

$205,000  MLS# 2698287

NASHUA, NH
Custom built 8 rm, 5 bdrm, 

2 bath Ranch beautifully 
maintained home on 

1/2 acre lot.
$299,800  MLS# 2697163

www.thenorwoodgroup.com

NEW RENTAL  

Amherst  $1500/mo
Like new 2BR duplex Condo with gas fireplace, central air, delightful 3 season sunroom w/mahogany 

floors and attached garage.
(8 brighams way)

Newly Built!

New!
New!

New Rental!

New!

New Rental!

Visit our state-of-the-art website, view our 
featured properties + other Real Estate listings!

merrimAck  $475,000
ATTENTION BUILDERS!

Approved 9 lot subdivision, opportunity to begin 
building immediately. Close to Bedford line and 

minutes to Rte 3

Amherst  $1500/mo
Pristine 2BR townhome, 
gas fireplace, central air, 

rear deck, end unit.

Amherst  $1500/mo
Like new 2BR duplex Condo 
with gas fireplace, central air, 
delightful 3 season sunroom 

w/mahogany floors and 
attached garage.

WeAre  $245,000
Immaculate 3 BR Colonial 

located on 2.10 acres hosts 
farmers porch, expansive 

country kitchen, cozy 
family room w/fireplace, deck 
overlooks yard w/stone walls.

Peterborough
$259,000

Like new 3BR energy efficient 
Cape located on 2.47 private 

acres. Master suite, 2 car 
garage, great location, close 

to schools

mont Vernon
$400,000

4BR Colonial located on 
1.68 acres in breathtaking 

subdivision. Curved staircase, 
fieldstone fplc, lg master w/sit-
ting area, seasonal views, 9’ 
ceilings and so much more!

Amherst  $410,000
Pristine Cape has wonderful 
updates throughout. Custom 
kitch. w/ granite counters, SS 
appliances. beautiful built-in 
bookcases, window seats, 
moldings, hdwd floors are 

some of the special features.

Four-Season Sunroom Now
Included With Any Home Purchase*

www.stabilehomes.com 

Milford, NH 
603-672-0224

Prices starting at $279,900 

Amherst, NH 
603-673-3359

Prices starting at $354,281 

*Not applicable on Monroe floorplan 
P&S must be signed by 4/30/10 

LOVE THIS SUNROOM? 

Planning to sell 
your home in 

2010?

Give us a call! 
654-8970

Visit Our Website: www.historicprop.com

“Preserving 
the Heritage 
of Northern 

New England”

Bigger is not always better when considering 
a real estate company.
The Union Leader has rated Historic & 
Distinctive Properties…New Hampshire’s 
foremost experts at marketing antique, 
historic properties.
But we are much more than that !!
Consider this:
We specialize in antiques but we also market 
other, newer Distinctive Properties.
We are an Internet centric real estate com-
pany and everybody knows that the Internet 
rules the Real Estate Market.
We are a small independent, focused 
company, proud of our professional and 
personalized service.
And NOW we market for LESS
If you are thinking of selling in 2010 you 
owe it to yourselves to talk to us about our 
new discount full service real estate services. 
Save money without sacrificing service. 

Church Members Send Health Kits 
to Haiti 
To the editor:

I’m writing to say I’m very proud of my church family.  In less than a 
week, we made 118 Health Kits to send to Haiti.

I’m the member of MUMC in Milford.  One of the church members, Rich 
Masters emailed the church members that had email.  I with the help of 
Carol Brooks made a list and posted it around the Church.  Our goal was 
100, but we went beyond that.  The Youth Group and Becky Ladeau put the 
kits together.  We plan to make more health kits to send.  If you think your 
church or group would be interested in doing the kits, please call MUMC 
and ask for Carol Brooks.

I send a big “Thank You” to all of MUMC church members.

	 	 	 	 	 Love to you all
	 	 	 	 	 Moxie Roby
	 	 	 	 	 Mont Vernon

Businessmen’s Fellowship International USA
Nashua Area Chapter

Resources for 		
Amherst-Area 		
Small Businesses

AMHERST  – In times of great 
opportunity and economic anxi-
ety, owners of small businesses need 
an array of resources to help them 
overcome the challenges they face. 
MicroCredit-NH, a program of the 
non-profit New Hampshire Com-
munity Loan Fund, assists both new 
and existing businesses. To offer in-
formation about the program, Mi-
croCredit-NH will hold a free ori-
entation in Amherst on Thursday, 
March 18 from 2 to 4 p.m. at the 
Souhegan Valley Chamber of Com-
merce, 69 Rte. 101A.

The meeting will provide informa-
tion about MicroCredit-NH’s busi-
ness development resources, which 
include peer education, loan capital, 
networking opportunities, matched 
savings through the Individual De-
velopment Account program, and 
information about health care op-
tions.  Local membership options 
for microbusinesses (up to five em-
ployees) will also be discussed. 

“Small businesses are New Hamp-
shire’s most powerful economic en-
gine,” said MicroCredit-NH Re-
gional Manager Peggy O’Keefe.  “By 
offering a menu of services from 
loans to education to networking 
– all in one program – MicroCred-
it-NH helps our members increase 
their businesses’ profits and stabil-
ity.”  To register for the orientation, 
contact O’Keefe at 620-1269. 

Manchester Organization Receives 
Anonymous $5 Million Dollar Gift

Manchester - Hillcrest Man-
or Inc. will now be able to move for-
ward with plans for expansion and 
improvement of its Hillcrest Ter-
race Retirement Community cam-
pus thanks to a $5 million gift from 
an anonymous donor. This very gen-
erous gift will be used to build inde-
pendent cottages and create a com-
munity center.

The donor, not associated with 
Hillcrest, designated the gift to the 
not-for-profit organization specifi-
cally for this purpose. 

 In October 2009, Hillcrest was 
contacted by the donor’s represen-
tatives and informed that the orga-
nization was one of several high-
quality senior living providers being 
considered for this gift.  

“We were told that the anonymous 
donor had a vision for improving the 
lives of seniors in the Manchester 
area, and was looking for the appro-
priate partner to make this vision 
a reality,” said Gary Zabierek, Hill-
crest President/CEO.  Recently the 
Board of Hillcrest Manor was no-
tified by the donor’s representative 
that it had been selected as the re-

cipient of the $5 million dollar gift.
In notifying Hillcrest of its selec-

tion, the donor’s representative said 
Hillcrest met all the expectations 
of his client.  “It is with great plea-
sure, acting on behalf of our client, 
to grant this substantial gift to Hill-
crest,” he said. The representative 
goes on to say that, “through this 
endeavor our client is able to realize 
a ‘long standing vision’ to provide 
an independent living facility for se-
niors that is ‘safe, pleasant and pro-
motes the health and well being of 
its residents’.”

 “This is an incredible opportu-
nity for Hillcrest. We are thrilled 
to share this wonderful news, and 
are anxious to move forward with 
our plans to advance our mission to 
provide quality services to seniors 
in the Greater Manchester area,” 
said Janet Bamberg, chairman of the 
Board of Hillcrest Manor, Inc.  “The 
Board and Hillcrest management 
looks forward to working with the 
City and sharing regular updates 
with both current and prospective 
residents on the progress of this 
very exciting project.” 

Area Realtors Receive National Recognition

AMHERST, NH – Three area 
Realtors affiliated with Coldwell 
Banker Residential Brokerage’s Am-
herst, NH office have received na-
tional recognition as some of the 
top performing sales associates in 
New Hampshire. Each year, Cold-
well Banker Residential Broker-
age in New England recognizes the 
work of exceptional sales associates 
through its distinguished awards 
program.

WILLIAM GODDARD was one 
of the top three NH sales associates 
in total number of sold listings. For 
his achievements, Bill was induct-
ed into Coldwell Banker’s Diamond 
Society, a designation only earned 
by the top 5% of all sales associates 
internationally. Bill celebrates his 
tenth year in real estate this year 
and has a long-time involvement 
with community activities in the 
area, including being the past Mas-
ter of Clinton Lodge of Masons and 
an active participant with the local 
Sons of the American Legion, cur-
rently serving Post 10 as the Histo-
rian.

INGRID MICHAELIS also re-
ceived induction into Coldwell 
Banker’s Diamond Society in recog-
nition of being one of the top three 
sales associates in New Hampshire 
for total sales volume. Ingrid, a resi-

dent of Amherst, has been active in 
real estate for more than 25 years, 
consistently achieving some of the 
highest levels of sales performance 
and client satisfaction. She has 
served on numerous civic boards 
and committees including the “Am-
herst 250th Anniversary” working 
group, and Amherst’s ways & means 
committee.

SALLY HOOPER received in-
duction into Coldwell Banker Resi-
dential Brokerage’s Sterling Society 
which recognizes the top 8% of all 
Coldwell Banker sales associates in-
ternationally. Sally, an Amherst res-
ident for 32 years, has been practic-
ing real estate for over 25 years and 
has been involved in the historic 
real estate program for the National 
Trust for Historic Preservation. She 
is also active in many local organi-
zations including the “Christmas in 
Amherst Village House Tour”, the 
Baboosic Lake Association and the 
Amherst Garden Club.

According to Rick Loughlin, pres-
ident of Coldwell Banker Residen-
tial Brokerage/New England: “These 
awards to our sales associates ex-
emplify the diligence, remarkable 
customer service, valuable market 
analysis, and marketing skills pro-
vided to our clients.”

AARP Tax Aide
AARP Tax-Aide Provides Free Tax Assistance and Preparation
Free tax assistance and preparation for taxpayers with low- and 

middle-income, with special attention to those age 60 and older, 
is available from AARP Tax-Aide from February 1 through April 
15.  You do not need to be a member of AARP or a retiree to use 
this service.

AARP Tax-Aide volunteers, trained in cooperation with the 
Internal Revenue Service, will offer help with personal income tax 
returns at  Parkhurst Place on Thursday Feb 25th, and March 4 
from 9:00am to 1:00pm.  To locate another AARP Tax-Aide site, 
call 1-888-227-7669.

SCORE Small Business Workshop: 

THE  Business plan YOU NEED, made easy!
A simple effective tool to understand your business, manage it and take 

it where you want to go.
	 Date:             	 Monday, March 15, 2010
	 Time:          	 5:30-8:30 PM
	 Location:    	 Bedford Library, 3 Meetinghouse Road
	 Donation:   	 $25 at door or on-line.

Information and no-obligation reservation: www.score-manchester.org 
or phone 666-7561. 

A Brand New Program: One Less Victim

Business Briefs

Mary R. Howe of Life Develop-
ment Strategies, LLC and James D 
Gagnon of Gagnon Adaptive Train-
ing have formed a partnership; bring-
ing you an exciting, well-rounded 
program that will help women who 
have endured the trauma of assault 
and domestic violence. 

Mary Howe is an EFT {Emotional 
Freedom Technique} practitioner, 
Certified Hypnotist, Life Coach and 
an ordained non-denominational 
minister. Her approach on releasing 
fears, trauma, and other de-habili-
tating emotions are highly effective, 
giving most clients relief and re-
lease with just the first session. Her 
unique approach is gentle but pow-
erful, as she gives women the tools 
to rebuild their lives in the way they 
choose. 

Through this exclusive program, 
we now have the resources to offer 
women who have suffered a trau-
matic experience the opportunity to 
take back their lives through educa-
tion, and learning self defense. This 
program was designed to enable 
women with a sense of self-realiza-
tion of their own physical power, 
a place to feel safe, while support-

ing them as they heal the inner and 
spiritual self.

This program will help create a 
strong inner core, awaken the in-
stinctual sense, while giving women 
the power so that they can shed the 
sense of being the victim.

We have designed this program 
also for those women who haven’t 
experienced any trauma but hold the 
fear that it could happen to them. 
This is a valuable course in every as-
pect. It will help women release any 
fears of being a potential victim and 
it will leave them with a set of skills 
in which to defend themselves.

Group and individual sessions 
will be offered. Call with any ques-
tions. Mary and James are proud to 
have formed this powerful program 
and are here to help women take 
back their lives. They are committed 
to empowering women from the in-
side and out to become…ONE LESS 
VICTIM!

The main focus: Teaching wom-
en how to heal their wounds while 
learning the techniques of self de-
fense. Two empowering lessons 
rolled into one unique program.

Businessmen’s Fellowship In-
ternational will hold its month-
ly Breakfast Meeting on Saturday, 
March 6 at 8:00 AM at New Begin-
nings Fellowship, 6 Spruce Street, 
Nashua.  This is a men’s only break-

fast. Come, bring a friend and enjoy 
a time of fellowship and prayer. For 
more information call Sonny John-
son 672-8085 or Jack Jackson 883-
3446. Join us for a Complimentary 
Breakfast.

Ingrid Michaelis	 Sally Hooper	 Bill Goddard


